
 
 
 

 

 
 
Dear Requester 
 
Request under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 (the Act) 
 
The council has considered your request which was received on 19 March 2023 and 
our response to your questions is shown below. 
 

1. How many CCTV cameras you operate? 
 
5,141 
 

2. How many CCTV cameras you own? 
 
4,942 
 

3. The amount of CCTV cameras and related equipment that you own 
and/or operate that are manufactured by Hikvision? 

 
734 
 

4. The amount of money you spent on CCTV cameras and related 
equipment that are manufactured by Hikvision? 

 
In the last 12 months - £57,800 
 

5. I'd also like information and documents relating to your decision to 
purchase and the purchase of Hikvision cameras and equipment. 

 
We take full advantage of our procurement processes to ensure compliance and Best 
Value, but the decision to purchase any CCTV is based on an identified and 
established need, and following consultation with all relevant parties and the 
authorisation of Data Protection Impact Assessments.  
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In accordance with section 16(1) of the Act, the council has a duty to provide advice 
and assistance to you, as far as it is reasonable to do so. The council can advise 
Nottingham City Council does not respond to unsolicited requests regarding sales, 
procurement and commissioning. Departments must follow a strict procedure as the 
council has a responsibility to spend public money to achieve the best possible value 
and outcomes for its citizens whilst maximising the wider social, economic and 
environmental aims. The council can direct you to the council’s website pages for 
procurement opportunities, events and how to sell to the council, where you can also 
find the contact details for the Procurement Team including an email address and 
phone number: 

http://www.nottinghamcity.gov.uk/business-information-and-support/doing-business-
with-nottingham-city-council/ 
 
You are free to use any information supplied for your own personal use. If the 
information provided is marked as published under an Open Government Licence you 
are free to reuse it, subject to the licence terms. However, if the information is not 
published under an Open Government Licence and you wish to reuse it, for example, 
by publishing the information or issuing copies to the public you are required to 
request permission for re-use of this information under the Re-use of Public Sector 
Information Regulations 2005 (RPSI). Your RPSI request must be in writing and 
include your name and address for correspondence, and specify the information you 
want to re-use and the purpose you intend to use it for.  
 
If you are unhappy with the response provided or with the handling of your request, 
you can ask for an internal review in writing stating the reasons for your 
dissatisfaction. Your request for an internal review should be made to the council 
within forty working days of the date of this letter. Please quote reference IG-17441 in 
all communications. 
 
You can contact the Freedom of Information Team either by email: 
FOI@nottinghamcity.gov.uk or writing to the Freedom of Information Team, 
Information Compliance, Legal & Governance, 2nd Floor, Loxley House, Station 
Street, Nottingham, NG2 3NG. 
 
If you remain unhappy after receiving the response to your initial complaint you can 
request an independent review from the Information Commissioner's Office at 
FOI/EIR Complaints Resolution, Information Commissioner's Office, Wycliffe 
House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire SK9 5AF. You may also contact the 
Information Commissioner's Office by telephone on 01625 545745 or by email at 
mail@ico.gsi.gov.uk. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
Freedom of Information Team 
Legal & Governance 
Nottingham City Council 
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